
LegCo to debate motions on protest
occurred outside Legislative Council
on June 12, 2019

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:
 
     The Legislative Council (LegCo) will hold a meeting tomorrow (December
18) at 11am in the Chamber of the LegCo Complex. During the meeting, Mr
Andrew Wan, Mr Jeremy Tam and Dr Kwok Ka-ki will move three separate motions
under Article 73(5) and (10) of the Basic Law and the Legislative Council
(Powers and Privileges) Ordinance, in relation to the protest occurred
outside the Legislative Council on June 12, 2019. The motions are set out in
Appendices 1-3 respectively.
 
     Mr Lam Cheuk-ting and Ms Claudia Mo will move two separate motions under
the Legislative Council (Powers and Privileges) Ordinance, in relation to the
incident of assaults occurred in Yuen Long Station of West Rail Line of the
MTR Corporation Limited on July 21, 2019. The motions are set out in
Appendices 4 and 5 respectively.
 
     Mr Alvin Yeung, Dr Kwok Ka-ki and Mr Kwong Chun-yu will move three
separate motions under Article 73(5) and (10) of the Basic Law and the
Legislative Council (Powers and Privileges) Ordinance, in relation to the
incident of assaults occurred in Prince Edward Station of the MTR Corporation
Limited on August 31, 2019. The motions are set out in Appendices 6-8
respectively.
 
     Ms Tanya Chan, Dr Kwok Ka-ki, Dr Fernando Cheung and Mr Kenneth Leung
will move seven separate motions under Article 73(5) and (10) of the Basic
Law and the Legislative Council (Powers and Privileges) Ordinance, in
relation to the Police's handling of protesters and persons performing duties
in the protests during the "anti-extradition to China" movement. The motions
are set out in Appendices 9-15 respectively.
 
     Mr Chung Kwok-pan and Dr Priscilla Leung will also move two separate
motions under the Legislative Council (Powers and Privileges) Ordinance, in
relation to the causes and consequences of the social conflicts or
disturbances arising from the amendments to the Fugitive Offenders Ordinance
and related matters. The motions are set out in Appendices 16 and 17
respectively. Mr James To will move an amendment to Dr Priscilla Leung's
motion.
 
     Meanwhile, Mr Dennis Kwok will move a motion on no confidence in the
Fifth Term Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region as set
out in Appendix 18. Ms Claudia Mo will move an amendment to Mr Dennis Kwok's
motion.
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     Mr Ho Kai-ming will move a motion on ensuring children's right to play
for them to grow up happily. The motion is set out in Appendix 19. Mr Ip Kin-
yuen, Dr Kwok Ka-ki, Dr Fernando Cheung, Dr Chiang Lai-wan and Mr Hui Chi-
fung will move separate amendments to Mr Ho Kai-ming's motion.
 
     On Government Bill, the Inland Revenue (Amendment) (Profits Tax
Concessions for Insurance-related Businesses) Bill 2019 will be introduced
into the Council for the First Reading and the Second Reading. The Second
Reading debate on the Bill will be adjourned.
 
     During the meeting, Members will also ask the Government 22 questions on
various policy areas, six of which require oral replies.
 
     The agenda of the above meeting can be obtained via the LegCo Website
(http://www.legco.gov.hk). Please note that the agenda is subject to change,
and the latest information about the agenda could be found on the LegCo
Website.
 
     Members of the public are welcome to observe the proceedings of the
meeting from the public galleries of the Chamber of the LegCo Complex. They
may reserve seats by calling 3919 3399 during office hours. Members of the
public can also watch or listen to the meeting via the Webcast system on the
LegCo Website.

Update on cluster of Carbapenemase-
Producing Enterobacteriaceae cases in
Hong Kong Buddhist Hospital

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     Regarding an earlier announcement on a cluster of patients confirmed as
having Carbapenemase-Producing Enterobacteriaceae (CPE) in a mixed medical
ward, the spokesperson for Hong Kong Buddhist Hospital (HKBH) gave the
following update today (December 17):
 
     According to the contact tracing result, one more 63-year-old female
patient has been confirmed as being an asymptomatic carrier of CPE. The
patient has been transferred to another hospital and is being treated under
isolation with stable condition.
 
     Infection control measures have been stepped up according to the
established guidelines in the ward concerned. All other patients in the ward
are under close surveillance.
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     The case has been reported to the Hospital Authority Head Office and the
Centre for Health Protection for necessary follow-up.

AFCD seizes illegally kept pigs

     The Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department (AFCD) mounted an
operation and seized a batch of illegally kept live pigs in Cheung Po Tsuen,
Pat Heung, Yuen Long, today (December 17).

     The AFCD received a report earlier about livestock being illegally kept
in Cheung Po Tsuen. Subsequent to its investigation, 24 live juvenile pigs
and five live adult pigs were found being kept illegally in an open area
there. During investigation today, no person admitted ownership of the pigs.
Follow-up investigation by the AFCD is under way.

     Based on considerations of public health and control of animal diseases,
the AFCD will dispose of all the livestock seized and samples will be taken
for African swine fever tests.

     An AFCD spokesman said that the keeping of livestock and connected
activities in Hong Kong are regulated under the Public Health (Animals and
Birds) Ordinance. Livestock farms must hold a valid licence for keeping
livestock. Any person who contravenes the ordinance is liable to a maximum
fine of $50,000. Repeat offenders are subject to a maximum fine of $100,000.

     The spokesman warned that people face prosecution if they keep livestock
illegally. Suspected cases of illegal keeping of livestock should be reported
to 1823.

Suspected MERS case reported

     The Centre for Health Protection (CHP) of the Department of Health today
(December 17) reported a suspected case of Middle East Respiratory Syndrome
(MERS), and again urged the public to pay special attention to safety during
travel, taking due consideration of the health risks in the places they
visit. The case is detailed below:
 

Sex Male
Age 66
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Affected area involved Dubai, United Arab
Emirates

High-risk exposure Nil

Hospital Queen Elizabeth
Hospital

Condition Stable
MERS-Coronavirus preliminary
test result Negative

 
     "Travellers to the Middle East should avoid going to farms, barns or
markets with camels; avoid contact with sick persons and animals, especially
camels, birds or poultry; and avoid unnecessary visits to healthcare
facilities. We strongly advise travel agents organising tours to the Middle
East to abstain from arranging camel rides and activities involving direct
contact with camels, which are known risk factors for acquiring MERS
Coronavirus (MERS-CoV)," a spokesman for the CHP said.
 
     Locally, the CHP's surveillance with public and private hospitals, with
practising doctors and at boundary control points is firmly in place. Inbound
travellers and members of the public who recently visited the Middle East and
developed relevant symptoms within 14 days will be classified as suspected
MERS cases. They will be taken to public hospitals for isolation and
management until their specimens test negative for MERS-CoV.
 
     Travellers to affected areas should maintain vigilance, adopt
appropriate health precautions and take heed of personal, food and
environmental hygiene. The public may visit the MERS pages of the CHP and
its Travel Health Service, MERS statistics in affected areas, the
CHP's Facebook Page and YouTube Channel, and the World Health
Organization's latest news for more information and health advice. Tour
leaders and tour guides operating overseas tours are advised to refer to the
CHP's health advice on MERS.

CE to visit Macao

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, will lead a Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government delegation to Macao from December 19
to 20 to attend the 20th Anniversary Celebration of Macao's Return to the
Motherland and the Inauguration Ceremony of the Fifth-term Government of the
Macao Special Administrative Region.

     Members of the HKSAR Government delegation include the Financial
Secretary, Mr Paul Chan; the Secretary for Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC; the
Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau; the Secretary
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for Security, Mr John Lee; the Secretary for Food and Health, Professor
Sophia Chan; the Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr
Patrick Nip; and the Director of the Chief Executive's Office, Mr Chan Kwok-
ki.

     Mrs Lam will return to Hong Kong in the morning on December 20. During
her absence, the Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-
chung, will be the Acting Chief Executive.


